Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee
Meeting Minutes, Monday, January 23, 2017 5-7pm
East Haddam Grange/Meeting Hall
· Call to Order: Meeting was called to order by A. Irving at 5:06 pm.  Members present included; A. Irving, M. Woody, P. Lord, R. Smith, M. Augustiny, E. Belt, P. Armond, D. Bingham, E. Robinson, Sue Merrow and Linda Bireley.  Also present P. Young, Program Director
· Acceptance of November 28, 2016 Meeting Minutes: R. Smith made a motion to approve meeting minutes of November 28, 2016, seconded by P. Lord.   Approved Unanimously with following corrections;
· Pg 1, under Call to Order, “Aarmond” should read “Armond”
· Pg 2, first paragraph under Protection and Management, “ben build” should read “been built”
· National Park Service Updates: P. Young reported that federal budget will be under continuing resolution until April and may very well be longer.
· Partner Updates (TNC, DEEP, Land Trust, Towns)
· The Nature Conservancy: E. Robinson noted that a February 2 meeting has been scheduled for the Burnham Brook Stewardship Committee to discuss future management and funding priorities.
· Town of East Haddam: It was reported that Chapman Pond Road repair has been completed.
· CT DEEP: P. Young reported that E. Thomas has indicated the Streamflow Maps covering Eightmile River Watershed should be available shortly. There will be an information session. Regarding the bacteria report forwarded to DEEP, P. Armond had further discussions with Michael Dietz (UCONN) who is working on another bacteria sourcing project and he has expressed interest in reviewing the report. P. Young will follow-up with M. Dietz.
· East Haddam Land Trust: R. Smith reported that there may be one or two parcels in the watershed up for purchase.  No further details at this time.
· Lyme Land Conservation Trust: A. Irving reported that a grant application for land acquisition was submitted for a parcel partially within the watershed.
· Town of Lyme: P. Armond informed the committee that a parcel of land on Old Hamburg Road is under review by the Inland Wetlands Agency and requires a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals. Due to the nature of the lot, proximity to water and steepness of slope, very specific building conditions are necessary. M. Woody replied that the proposal has not come in front of Gateway Committee yet.
· Town of Lyme: P. Armond also reported on the status of Reynolds building and the associated controls to protect Hamburg Cove.

· Subcommittee Discussion/Updates
· Outreach and Education
· Annual Newsletter: S. Merrow and P. Young reported that the newsletter has been completed.
· Subcommittee Meeting: S. Merrow noted that there will be a January 26 subcommittee meeting. Topics will include; any changes to note from RiverFest 2016 to remember for next event, upcoming community and school programs planning, summer family programs, more PR for small community grants and possible work on the outdoor interactive recreation map.
· Protection and Management
· Goodwin Trail:  R. Smith updated the committee on Richard H. Goodwin Trail status and mapping. He noted that he, Art Carlson (Town of East Lyme) and P. Young will be presenting at the CLCC conference in March. There was further discussion on trail apps. E. Belt, R. Smith and P. Young have been working on a section of trail over state land that would connect to the Airline Trail in Colchester.
· Important Bird Area (IBA): P. Young updated the committee on the IBA outreach grant that Audubon Connecticut has submitted.  D. Bingham, E. Robinson and P. Young have provided support information for the full grant proposal.  Beyond targeted outreach to landowners and community programs, another consideration is to develop a map that shows all the parcels that owners register under the IBA. R. Smith also reported that the East Haddam Land Trust had applied and received a small grant for signage to note that preserves in East Haddam are registered parcels under the Lyme IBA. S. Merrow asked about the percentage of the Eightmile River Watershed which is included in the IBA. P. Young reported that most of it is within but will see if she can get some more exact figures.
· Open Space map update: P. Young noted that the open space map is due for an update this spring.
· Impacts of Deer on Understory Habitat: P. Armond brought up the topic of deer-browse damage to the forest understory vegetation, as something that the committee may want to explore further. P. Young said that might be a good topic for a community program and could be discussed further at the Education and Outreach Subcommittee meeting.
· Science and Monitoring
· Next subcommittee meeting-topics: P. Young will be scheduling a Monitoring and Science Subcommittee Meeting in the near future and will send the notice out to the whole board. Discussion items will include; summer baseline monitoring, spring benthic macroinvertebrate sampling sites and Moulson Pond Fishway among other things.
· Temp loggers: P. Young also reported that DEEP will have temperature loggers available to loan to watershed groups. P. Young will be meeting with DEEP Fisheries to get all the existing temperature data to create a map that can then be used to show where additional data is still needed.
· Project Review
· [bookmark: _GoBack]DOT RT 82-bridge replacement-Salem: D. Bingham reported that P. Young had scheduled a field visit with Steve Gephard (DEEP Diadromous Fish Program) to review the possibility of restoring fish passage to Mitchell Pond in Salem as part of the RT 82 bridges and culverts replacement the Department of Transportation (DOT) is currently working on. P. Young, E. Robinson and Linda Schroeder met with S. Gephard on this and he feels it may well be possible and will discuss it further with DOT.
· Hopyard Golf Course-request for diversion modification-DEEP review of diversion protocol and status: P. Young noted that she and A. Irving had met with DEEP for a preliminary review of the request for an increase in water withdrawal at the golf course. She will submit comments on behalf of ERWSCC by end of January.
· Town bridge replacement-above Chapman Falls East Haddam: P. Young, B. Gillis and R. Smith attended the information meeting on this project and handed out some information to board members. The bridge replacement design details are prepared by DOT, but the project will be completed by Town of East Haddam. Further details will be forthcoming.
· Executive Committee/Finance
· Budget: P. Young noted that the updated list of expenditures is on the back of the agenda.  There was no further discussion.
· CACEE-Connecticut Agriculture, Conservation and Economic Education Center: P. Young reported on a new project named CACEE. The organization she shares an office with at the UCONN Extension Center has a grant from USDA to look at possible sites for a center. They are interested in working with ERWSCC and have identified several sites to explore further.
· Project/Program Updates: Nothing further
· Old/New Business: No old/new business
· Adjournment: Motion to adjourn at 6:59pm made by M. Woody and seconded by E. Belt. Unanimous.
Next Meeting: March 27, 2017—Salem Town Hall
Submitted by:  Patricia Young
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